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Catoctin Forest Alliance Collaboration Yields National Community 

Partnership Award by Michael West, Catoctin Forest Alliance President 

Earlier this year, the Catoctin Forest Alliance, Department of Social Services (DSS), the Frederick County Circuit 

Court, Legal Aid Bureau, and Bar-T Mountainside Challenge and Retreat Center were nominated for a prestigious 

national Community Partnership Award given by the Child Welfare League of America (CWLA).  The award 

was given to acknowledge the outstanding work they did in partnership to advance the safety, permanence, and 

well-being of children.  The group provided 13 Frederick County foster children with a unique life skills 

experience that included trust-building exercises, thrill seeking events such as the zip line and ñleap of faithò in 

which a camper wearing a safety harness climbs a pole and leaps from a platform to try to grab a trapeze-style bar 

several feet away.  In addition they did some traditional camping, had outdoor educational activities and planted 

trees at the Mountainside Retreat and Challenge Center near Urbana, Maryland. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Left to right :  Keith Liederman, CWLA Board Member & Executive Director, Kingsley House; Martha Sprow, 

Assistant Director for Child, Family and Adult Services Frederick County Department of Social Services; Ms. 

Nina Shore Chief Attorney for Legal Aid Inc., Domestic Relations Master Richard Sandy, Frederick County 

Circuit Court, Michael West, Catoctin Forest Alliance, Inc. President; Joe Richardson, owner Bar-T 

Mountainside Challenge and Retreat Center; and Christine James-Brown, CWLA President & CEO. 

 

 



 

 

Artist in Residence (AIR) Artwork Exhibit  
Catoctin Forest Alliance is proud to announce that eleven pieces of art from the Artist in Residence art collection 

are on display at the Thurmont Regional Library (76 East Moser Rd. Thurmont, MD 21788).  The exhibit will 

stay at the library until October 23
rd

.  The exhibit contains works done by the following artists: 

 

Olin Nave     ñThe Artistôs Cabin at Misty Mountò  Pencil 

Olin Nave     ñEscape to the Woodlandsò  Acrylic 

Janet Nave     ñDeer in Woodsò  Acrylic 

Anna Marie Pavlik   ñChronicle of Human Presenceò   Stratograph  

Carl Braun     ñCatoctin Adventuresò  Oil on canvas 

Ramsey Barnes   ñVirginia Creeperò  Photograph 

Alex Arzt     ñCamera Obscuraò  Photograph 

Steve Hurley   ñSecond Growthò  Acrylic and mixed media-tissue paper 

Bridget Z. Sullivan  ñCaesarôs Amaitaò  Archival Pigment Print, Pastel on Fine Art Paper 

Emily McGrew    ñForest Sceneò  Oil on Board 

Robert Strasser   Natural Elements in Clay Ceramic  

 

Please stop by and see the work of the very talented AIR artists.   The AIR program is a Catoctin Forest Alliance 

program and is conducted at both Catoctin Mountain Park and Cunningham Falls State Park.  Many of the artists 

are from the Maryland area but we have also had artists from Kentucky, Texas, Missouri and California. 

 

 

 

Main Exhibit on the stack on west side of library. Artistôs work left to right: Steve Hurley, Robert Strasser, Olin Nave, Emily McGrew, 

Janet Nave, Olin Nave, and Carl Braun. 

Exhibit behind the front desk.  Artistôs work left to right:  Bridget Sullivan, Ramsey Barnes                   

and Alex Arzt. 

Exhibit by copy machine. Anna Marie Pavlik's 

"Chronicle of Human Presence" 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 
 Catoctin Forest Alliance 

First Annual Banquet and Fundraiser 

 

Frederick Elks Lodge #684 

Frederick, MD 

 

Saturday, October 26, 2013 

Social Hour 5pm  Dinner served at 6pm 

  

Dear Friends: 

 

You are cordially invited to attend the Catoctin Forest Alliance First Annual Banquet and Fundraiser on October 

26, 2013. It will be held at the Frederick Elks Lodge #684 at 289 Willowdale Drive in Frederick, MD.  Those not 

currently members are invited, too!  The Catoctin Forest Alliance is a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization.  The 

CFA mission is to preserve and promote the health of the Catoctin Mountain forest for the enjoyment of present 

and future generations, and we need your help to achieve this.  The CFA benefits the Catoctin Forest, the 

regional environment and the people who live in our community by working to provide a strong voice for 

conservation in the community through education and natural resource management.  We strive to connect 

children and their families with nature through educational and recreational programs that promote environmental 

awareness and inspire the next generation of land stewards. By promoting awareness, appreciation, and 

participation for the preservation of the Catoctin region through publicity, programs, and outreach we can build 

alliances and partnerships to coordinate the successful delivery of the best forest management practices to the 

public and private lands of the Catoctin Forest region. Please join us on October 26
th
.  Send your reservations in 

as soon as possible but no later than October 16th. 

  

Weôd like to take this opportunity to extend our sincere thanks to all of you who have given so generously of your 

time, talents, financial help and material gifts to make this organization the great success it has become. Your 

support enables us to administer a number of programs that help us achieve our goals. Programs like the Artist in 

Residence Program, Trout in the Classroom, various tree plantings, and this year a new Conservation Grant 

Program and our own Environmental Education Scholarship Fund. We are asking for a donation from anyone 

who would care to do so. If you will be attending our dinner we welcome any items of interest to the like minded 

individuals who will be joining us for use in our Bucket Raffle or door prizes.  The Bucket Raffle is our 

fund-raiser and the door prizes are a way to share the evening activities and to say thank you to everyone for 

supporting the banquet. If you cannot attend but would like to make a donation, please feel free to mail us a check 

and, if you wish, specify which program you would like your money to support.  If not specified the Board of 

Directors will put the money where it is needed the most. 

 

Please understand, there is absolutely no obligation to send or bring items for the raffle and door prizes.  We will 

be delighted just to have you there.  If you would like to donate raffle or door prize items, you may send them to 

Rob Gilford, 7054 Slabtown Road, Waynesboro, PA 17268 or bring them to the dinner on October 26th. You can 

also contact Rob at cfabanquet@yahoo.com in addition to my home phone at 717-762-6546 to make other 

arrangements. 

  

In the unlikely event of unfavorable weather or the possibility of hazardous road conditions, the number to call 

to find out if the dinner is still on is 717-762-6546. 

 

Sincerely, 

Rob Gilford, For the B.O.D. of the Catoctin Forest Alliance 

mailto:cfabanquet@yahoo.com


Saplings donated by CFA ready 

for distribution 

 

An Evening in the Park by Shelley Miller, FHS Science Club Advisor 
Last spring, the Catoctin Forest Alliance (CFA) and the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) supported the 

efforts of Frederick County Public Schools (FCPS). The Frederick High 

School (FHS) Science Club students participated in an event called "An 

Evening in the Park". The event, planned by Heather Quill (Parkway 

Guidance Counselor), Betsy Little (Principal of Parkway Elementary 

School), and Frank Vetter (Principal of West Frederick Middle School) 

was held at Baker Park, in Frederick, to build community among FHS, 

WFMS, and their feeder schools. The FHS Science Club passed out tree 

seedlings/saplings supplied by CFA (special thanks to Elizabeth Prongas, 

Mike West, and John Smucker) and the Department of Natural Resources 

(special thanks to Mike Kay) to individuals and families in attendance. The 

weather was perfect and many trees found their way to new homes. The 

tree seedlings/saplings were received with much appreciation, gratitude, 

and enthusiasm. Their value is recognized on many levels especially as 

natural resources for wildlife and man. The event was a fun and 

educational evening. 

The FHS Science Club would like to recognize the generosity of CFA and 

DNR in supporting this event and encouraging education and awareness of 

preserving the natural resources around us, right here in Frederick County. 

FCPS and especially the FHS Science Club would like to say "Thank you". 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

R. Ceballos, FHS Science Club President 

2012-2013, and Ms. Kathy Campagnoli, FHS 

Principal, standing behind Science Club sign at 

"An Evening in the Park" 2013. 

 

Shelley Miller, FHS Science Club 

Co-Advisor, standing behind Science Club 

sign 


